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The Montgomery County Convention and Visitors Commission met in regular session on November 5, 2013 at 5:00 p.m. in Room 103 in the Montgomery County Courthouse.  Commissioner Members present were:  John Frey, Dan Guard, Kelly Bielecki, Steve Golliher, Anita Klein, Cindy Smith and Nicole Copeland.  Also present were:  Sharon Kenney, Virginia Servies and Bob Cox.  

A quorum of the Commission was present.  

Steve Golliher moved to approve the Commission meeting minutes of October 1, 2013 as presented.  Nicole Copeland seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved 7-0.  

In Money Matters, President John Frey requested approval of $1,110 for attorney’s fees rendered to the Commission.  Kelly Bielecki moved to approve.  Cindy Smith seconded the motion.  The motion passed 7-0.

There was no Old Business.

There was no New Business.

The following reports were received by the Commission:

1.  Treasurer:  Nicole Copeland reported that there is a balance of $56,433.34 in the Convention, Visitor and Tourism Promotion Fund;

2.  Bureau:  Sharon Kenney reported that the new Visitors Guide had been completed.  She also reported that the Bureau is working on a Great Lakes swim event scheduled for February 12-15, 2014.  Volunteers are needed.  She also reported on an event to commemorate the William Bratton historical site.  Bob Cox also is working on the event, and he provided details of the event to the Commission.  Sharon also provided a written report to the Commission;

3.  Executive Committee:  John Frey reported that he had received the signed grant agreement from the Bureau.  He also reported that the Commission may be discussing the 4-H/Convention Center project in the future;

4.  Grants Committee:  No grant applications received during the past month.  John Frey reported that the Pie Run may be submitting an application;
In other business, Steve Golliher announced that he is selling his Bed & Breakfast business and will be resigning, effective December 31, 2013.  John Frey thanked Steve for his dedication and service to the Commission.

Also in other business, Commission attorney, Dan Taylor, requested that Bob Cox look into the incorrect meeting time published by the Journal Review.  As noted at the October meeting, the Journal Review continues to publish a meeting time of 5:30 p.m. despite the change of the meeting time to 5 p.m.  Bob is aware of this error and will discuss the matter with the editor.  Taylor noted that Elizabeth Justice has raised this issue several times.

No public comment was made.  There being no further business before the Commission, the meeting was adjourned at 5:30 p.m.




